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Dear Friends,

By the time you read this the holiday season will be well under way, as I write this the sun is 
shining so I hope it has continued. The children will have broken up and many people will 
be either enjoying, or are looking forward to, or have enjoyed a period of rest. Rest of course 
is most important to recharge our batteries and rest can come in many forms, a change of 
scenery, undertaking different activities or just being still. 

Recently I took a group of youngsters on a Quiet Morning, well you may think, that’s a bit 
contradictory, but in fact we all enjoyed it. We explored the concept of calming and looked 
at the times that Jesus took himself off to be quiet and how he calmed the storms. We did an 
exercise ourselves on calming ourselves; the youngsters took a little time to get into it but in 
the end enjoyed a time when they weren’t challenged to do anything but be calm and quiet. 

How often do we take time to be calm and quiet? Many of us lead very busy hectic lives, 
there is always something that needs to be done, whether it is to do with your family or work, 
it’s social or whatever. There is always a list in our heads of things to do. The trouble is we are 
often ruled by that list and it prevents us from enjoying the here and now of just being in the 
moment and then we can miss things around us. 

I think holidays, which of course come from the words ‘holy day’ a time to stop and think 
particularly about God, are times when we should just be. We  don’t need to go on expensive 
trips abroad, we don’t have to make great arrangements; we can have a holiday in our own 
spaces even every day. 

We just need to stop and draw breath and look around us for even a short time in a day and 
when we do we go back to the jobs and routine we are refreshed with clearer eyes and a little 
more energy. 

However you are holidaying this year I hope that you can stop for a little while and just be.
Every blessing, 
Rev Cate

PS Confirmation classes are starting soon. If anyone is interested please contact me. 
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PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY 
CHURCH SERVICES IN AUGUST 2014

SUNDAY 3RD AUGUST 7TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY
Time Service Church
11.00 am Parish Communion Feniton (CE)
11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (SWa)

6.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD)

SUNDAY 10TH AUGUST 8TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY
Time Service Church
 9.00 am BCP Holy Communion Escot (CE)
10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (SWa)
6.30 pm Evening Worship Payhembury (BL)

SUNDAY 17TH AUGUST 9TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 
Time Service Church
9.00 am Matins Escot (TP)
9.30 am Holy Communion Payhembury (Mac)
11.00 am Parish Communion Feniton (Mac)

SUNDAY 24TH AUGUST 10TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY
Time Service Church
 9.00 am Parish Communion Escot (CE)
10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (LL)
11.00 am All ages service Payhembury (CE)

SUNDAY 31ST AUGUST 11TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY
Time Service Church
11.00 am Joint Holy Communion Escot (CE)

SUNDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER BLESSED VIRGIN MARY
Time Service Church
10.00 am Storytime Feniton (CE)
11.00 am Patronal Festival Holy Communion Payhembury (CE)
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PARISH COFFEE MORNING
Once again we had beautiful weather for the Coffee Morning in June.  It was a 
real joy to sit in the garden and soak up the sun and enjoy the hospitality Louise 
and Ray so kindly offered, especially as they were dashing off to Cornwall in the 
afternoon on a family mercy mission. We are all pleased to know that their grand-
daughter is making good progress after her operation and wish her well.

Our next Coffee Morning will be held at Court Baron, Cheriton, by kind invitation 
of Fred and Beryl Worman at 11am. on Wednesday 27th August where once again 
we can be sure of a warm welcome. Let’s hope the weather is kind then too so 
that we may enjoy the wonderful vista from their garden. Do join us for a friendly 
get-together.

    For information about the Coffee Mornings, or if 
    anyone would like a lift, please contact me on 841828.   

   All contributions from the Coffee Mornings go to
   Church funds.				                            Marjorie Wright

Girls’ Night Out
will be on Tuesday 19th August,
in The Six Bells Inn.
Look forward to seeing you 
all from 7.30pm onwards.  
Enjoy the Summer!          Babs

Once again we shall be meeting in Payhembury Village Hall at 7.30pm on 
Thursday 14th August.  Barbara Clift will speak on her  ‘Willow Work’ and Helen 
Pullen on ‘Arranging Flowers in a Basket’.  There will be a plant 
and  produce  stall  as  well   as      a    raffle    and    refreshments.     
                                             	 		                   
			   		   Jenny

BROADHEMBURY & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
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Holiday reading for all the family ...

The mobile Library 
will be in the Parish Hall car park
Wed August 6
11.25am - 11.45am

Honiton Young Farmers’ Club

Curscombe Charity
CREAM TEA 

Sunday, 7 September 
2pm -5pm

at Curscombe Farm
BUCKERELL  EX14 EU

All proceeds to EKL  (Exeter Leukaemia Fund)
By kind permission of the Bishop family

Draw                                                                                           Bouncy Castle

The Restless Theatre Company
presents

Shakespeare’s  “Much Ado about Nothing” 
August 16, 7.30pm
Payhembury Parish Hall
Tickets:  £7, concessions £6, family ticket £20

Joining is free. You can take out books straightaway.  There are no fines on 
books borrowed from the mobile library.  All vehicles have lift access for 
people with disabilities. The vans are also fitted with hearing loops.

You’ll find a wide selection of books, fiction and some non-fiction, DVDs 
and  children’s  books.  Large  print  books  are  available  and you can hire 
audio books. There is a Baby Book Crawl scheme and older children can 
take part in the Summer Reading Challenge.
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PAYHEMBURY SPRING FLOWER AND BULB SHOW
“I know it’s a long time until March but I wanted to give you all the heads up on 
the preserves classes for next year:

CLASS 34    Jar of Raspberry Jam
CLASS 35    Jar of Lemon Curd
CLASS 36    Jar of Blackcurrant jam
CLASS 37    Jar of Orange Marmalade
CLASS 38    Jar of any Chutney

Now when making your jars you can remember to tuck some away for next 
March.  Happy making! “                               
                                                  Jane Wood        

CHURCH CAR BOOT SALE SUCCESS
“Thanks to all who so generously gave towards this event; we went off to Exeter 
with a van heavy laden with all your donations.  After an exhausting morning our 
sales skills were well rewarded with a grand total of £315 raised.
For those of us who were involved we were amazed by what we took. So again, a 
huge heartfelt thanks to you all. May I also thank SE Auto Engineers for the loan of 
the van.”                                                                                                                    Lesley Elford

Do you have a Payhembury apple tree in your garden?

The Payhembury apple is a large, bright green, sharp cider apple, although 
it  makes  a  good  cooking apple  and can  be used for juicing.   It is disease 
resistant and stores well. Whilst its origin is unclear, it is believed to be the 
result of grafts from a Payhembury tree. 
Some specimens of the tree were planted at 
Cockesputt, the School and Culver House and 
they first cropped in 1998. It’s also possible 
that an original Pay- hembury apple tree, or 
a descendant, might still exist somewhere in 
the village.  Do you have an unidentified apple tree in your garden?  Or, if 
you’d like to have a Payhembury apple tree in your garden, they are avail-
able from Thornhayes Nurseries at Dulford.
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Mother & daughter set up local care service
Enterprising Payhembury mother, 
Poppy Layburn and Saskia, her daugh-
ter who lives in  Whimple, recently  set  
up PoppyCare to provide personal 
domiciliary care to anyone in the local 
area who needs day or night assistance 
-  from full personal care to shopping, 
cleaning and general help .

Both Poppy and Saskia have many 
years experience in care work.  They 
want their clients to receive care that 
is understanding, sympathetic and tailored to suit the needs of each individual - 
“something that the big care companies can’t provide.”

“We plan to keep PoppyCare small so that we can provide personal assistance 
that is totally beneficial to the client”, Poppy explains.  

One of their clients certainly agrees: “PoppyCare is our ray of sunshine.  It’s so 
nice to have consistent personal assistants whom we can depend on”.
  
The basic 8am - 8pm charge for  PoppyCare is £10 an hour, with a slightly higher 
fee for special assistance such as overnight care.  For more information contact 
Poppy on 841129 or 07786 392480.

Churchyard clean-up
Saturday 23rd August 10am - 12 noon

We do need more helpers to keep the churchyard looking good.  At the 
moment a few people put in a lot of effort.

We are soon to begin work on the Commemoration wall and David Curran 
continues to do an amazing job on the wall dividing the churchyard and 

the playing field.   Thank you David.
				                      
                                                                       Babs Leach
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Olivia Vincent  the winner of 
Payhembury's ‘Got Talent 2014’

Wow, weren’t we lucky with the weather again! We very much hope 
everyone had a great night. It is always hard work to organise an event 
like this. If anyone in the village would like to help in any way next year 
please approach us in the New Year. Your involvement will be warmly 
welcomed.

A big THANK YOU goes to everyone who contributed to the evening in 
various ways. These included judging Payhembury’s Got Talent, manning 
the bar, bbq, and entrance table, creating posters, helping set up the 
band equipment, lending equipment and very generous donations of raffle 
prizes, beer, cider and the wonderful new trophies. 

Thank you to anyone who gave us their time, effort and enthusiasm. 
It really was a great village effort. The money we raised ensures the 
continuation of Youth Club, now both senior and junior.
Thank you for your support,
Youth Club Committee
(Michael Bryson, Robin Elsom, Anna McFadden, Graham Mullin, Keith and Lucy 
Williams)

What a lovely evening 
this was. Congratulations to all 

those involved in the organisation.
 I  had the privilege of being one of the 
judges - and what a difficult task that 

was. Congratulations to all the children 
who took part. Looking forward to 

next year’s PARTY.
Louise Granger

Party in the Park 2014



      Nature Notes - Observations from July

Hello again

Returning home at dusk the other evening, a large dark shape flew silently over-
head – a tawny owl – the first I’ve seen this year.  I haven’t heard many owls 
either, which is unusual.  Biddy tells me that they have a family of little owls in 
Colestocks.  These are not much bigger than thrushes.

Late in June, there was a lot of activity on our feeders 
– lots of young birds – finches, tits, sparrows, collared 
doves plus a great spotted woodpecker, which was al-
ways around. Then, I discovered that there were two of 
them,  a pair?  We’ve also been visited by a nuthatch, 
but only once!  Did you know that nuthatches can walk 
down tree trunks head first?

Down at the Tale, at Tuck-
mill, the young swallows 
were sitting on the wires, 
being fed by the parent 
birds. There are a few more 
hirundines (swallows, mar-
tins and swifts) about now, 
but not as many as we  get in some years. I wonder why?

Walking back home, I noticed more butterflies on the wing  – gatekeepers, mead-
ow browns, whites and a comma. The main flush of butterflies has not appeared 
yet. It is a bit early in the year for them. They usually wait until our buddleia has 
gone to seed  but they then feed on the windfall apples.

Alan Jones

William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper
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The BBC* at Lyme Regis

July 19 saw the last of our BBC 'get togethers'  for this academic year. 

Ten children met at Rev Cate's house in Lyme Regis for a quiet morning of reflection. 
Their time together included bible study and discussion and singing too! And yes, 
10 children even managed 15 minutes of absolute silence for a time of reflection!! 

The only option then was to head for the beach, of course, where we meet with our 
families and friends. Fortunately, we dodged the showers and the sun shone as we 
enjoyed fish, chips and picnics on the beach as well as a spot of fishing off the Cobb! 

A lovely day and a great way to end the year.     Becky 

* Editor’s note:  This BBC is of course the Bible and Biscuit Club run fortnightly by 
    Rev  Cate for all Years 5 and above children.  As well as an opportunity for children 
    to look at the bible and what it has to say to them, there’s lots of fun, excitement, 
    excursions  - and biscuits!!

Hi	
  folks	
  	
  

Parchina	
  and	
  I	
  are	
  in	
  such	
  a	
  hurry,	
  Mum	
  and	
  Dad	
  have	
  just	
  told	
  us	
  that	
  we	
  are	
  off	
  on	
  holiday,	
  it	
  was	
  such	
  a	
  
surprise	
  we	
  didn't	
  know	
  anything	
  about	
  it.	
  Mum	
  said	
  if	
  she	
  told	
  us	
  too	
  early	
  we	
  would	
  have	
  kept	
  on	
  and	
  on	
  
asking	
  how	
  many	
  more	
  days	
  to	
  go;	
  now	
  we	
  are	
  in	
  a	
  rush	
  because	
  we	
  are	
  going	
  tomorrow.	
  We	
  don't	
  know	
  
what	
  to	
  pack,	
  shall	
  we	
  take	
  this	
  or	
  that,	
  oh	
  help!	
  	
  

We	
  are	
  going	
  to	
  the	
  seaside,	
  we	
  are	
  visiting	
  some	
  of	
  our	
  cousins	
  who	
  live	
  near	
  the	
  sea	
  on	
  a	
  caravan	
  site,	
  oh	
  
it's	
  so	
  exciting	
  I	
  can't	
  wait.	
  They	
  tell	
  us	
  that	
  there	
  is	
  lots	
  going	
  on,	
  we	
  can	
  even	
  swim	
  in	
  the	
  sea	
  as	
  the	
  sun	
  
goes	
  down	
  if	
  we	
  are	
  careful	
  and	
  there	
  aren't	
  any	
  cats	
  or	
  dogs	
  nearby	
  so	
  we	
  can	
  play	
  in	
  safety,	
  the	
  only	
  
problem	
  is	
  something	
  called	
  seagulls.	
  They	
  are	
  big	
  birds	
  which	
  can	
  be	
  very	
  nasty	
  and	
  they	
  pinch	
  all	
  the	
  
food.	
  

Our	
  cousins	
  have	
  told	
  us	
  that	
  there	
  are	
  lots	
  of	
  fish	
  and	
  chips,	
  that's	
  going	
  to	
  make	
  a	
  change	
  from	
  our	
  usual	
  
diet	
  of	
  biscuits,	
  but	
  we	
  have	
  to	
  be	
  careful	
  as	
  the	
  seagulls	
  like	
  them	
  too	
  and	
  we	
  should	
  never	
  fight	
  with	
  the	
  
seagulls	
  as	
  they	
  peck	
  hard	
  and	
  can	
  even	
  carry	
  off	
  little	
  mice	
  like	
  us.	
  	
  

We’re	
  not	
  thinking	
  about	
  seagulls,	
  we’re	
  thinking	
  about	
  playing	
  in	
  the	
  	
  sand	
  and	
  running	
  up	
  and	
  down	
  the	
  
sand	
  dunes,	
  sliding	
  on	
  slippery	
  seaweed	
  and	
  licking	
  out	
  icecream	
  wrappers,	
  oh	
  I	
  can't	
  wait.	
  	
  

It's	
  been	
  a	
  rather	
  quiet	
  month	
  in	
  church,	
  no	
  weddings	
  but	
  we	
  did	
  have	
  the	
  christening	
  of	
  the	
  Collin’s	
  boys,	
  
Archie	
  and	
  Alfie	
  at	
  the	
  end	
  of	
  the	
  month;	
  that	
  was	
  fun	
  and	
  a	
  different	
  vicar	
  took	
  it	
  as	
  well.	
  We	
  all	
  enjoyed	
  
the	
  Leavers’	
  Service	
  and	
  are	
  sad	
  the	
  yr	
  6	
  children	
  won't	
  be	
  with	
  us	
  on	
  Thursdays	
  but	
  we	
  hope	
  they	
  have	
  a	
  
great	
  time	
  at	
  their	
  next	
  school.	
  

Hey	
  Mum	
  is	
  calling	
  for	
  us	
  to	
  finish	
  packing	
  -­‐	
  must	
  dash,	
  now	
  where	
  did	
  I	
  put	
  my	
  blue	
  swimming	
  	
  

cossy?	
  Will	
  send	
  you	
  a	
  postcard	
  if	
  I	
  get	
  the	
  chance.	
  	
  

	
  

Love	
  Parchie	
  and	
  Parchina.	
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Holiday things to do, places to go ...
Rockpool Ramble, Sidmouth, Mon. 11 August  1 - 3pm Free. Meet at Jacob's Ladder steps (SY 119 869). 
Wet 'n' Wild Summer Festival, Sat 16 August 8am - 4pm Free. Axe Estuary Wetlands (SY 249 915).  
Contact for both events: 01395 517557  
Sidmouth Folk Week Aug 1 - 8 
Exeter Street Food Festival, Guildhall Shopping Centre, Aug 1, 2 & 3 
Honiton Show  Aug 7 
Honiton Hill Rally Stockland EX14 9NH. Sunday Aug 24 & Mon 25 Aug. Traction Engines, classic cars & 
more. Contact: 01395 516484  

Payhembury Weather   
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk

Rainfall: Both June and so far in July has been average rainfall. 
Thunderstorms on 17th July provided a good lightning display over 
Payhembury. 

Temperatures: Both June and into July are warmer than the long 
term average continuing the trend for all months this year so far. No 
extreme temperatures however.

Weather elsewhere:  It’s been unusually hot in Norway recently with 
northern Norway experiencing over 30degC which is warmer than it 
has been in the UK! Conversely Spain has been cooler than average 
where at altitude it got down to freezing one night in July. 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC

Jun 14/Jul 14 
(14 days)

1960-90
Climate

Measured
Averages

Warmer or colder
than average?

Max Temp 18.4/20.4 23.3/22.6 Warmer
Min Temp 9.8/11.7 11.6/11.4 Warmer

Mean Temp 14.1/16.1 17.4/17.0 Warmer
Temp Range 8.6/8.7 11.7/11.1

Highest Max 32.5/31.5 27.8/26.7 13 June 2014
Lowest Min 1.5/4.5 8.3/8.0 3 July 2014
Lowest Max 10/12.5 14.9/20.0 4 June 2014
Highest Min 18.5/19 15.4/16.3 4 July 2014 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max
Jun 14 55 50 4 June 2014
Jul 14 (14 days) 23 21 7 July 2014

 
Roger Saunders  		                Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman



FOUR SIMPLE QUESTIONS

DID YOU SEE Voyage of the Viqueens?
IF NOT, do you want to?

DO YOU know where Honiton is?
DO YOU have any idea how much work we’ve put into this?

VOYAGE OF THE VIQUEENS
The second coming

by Torquil McNeilage

FRIDAY 28 NOVEMBER    SATURDAY 29 NOVEMBER
THE BEEHIVE, HONITON

You don’t have to come, but if you do, we can’t guarantee that you won’t laugh

Book tickets online via      www.voyageoftheviqueens.co.uk

Book launch for Payhembury author
Payhembury writer, Serena Cairns is one of five contributors to a new paper-
back book of 37 short stories,  ‘Between Stops’, which was launched last month 
in Ottery St Mary.  Described as a collection of stories for life’s travellers, it is 
available locally  from the Curious Otter bookshop and is on sale from Amazon 
and through “Books on the Underground” in London.  

The book offers a variety of themes - from whimsical humour to the macabre, 
with each of the five authors offering their own styles of writing. It has already 

received favourable reviews online: 
“bite size chunks of fiction that you can 
enjoy anywhere – anytime”’;   “They are 
great to read on the bus/train.” 
Serena agrees: “The stories are very 
short. You can read one while boiling 
the kettle.”
The other four Devonian authors are 
Simon Cornish and Eleanor Piper who 
live in Ottery St Mary, Viv Laine who 
lives in Feniton and Alastair Keen.
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Summer Camps

Tennis & Multisport Camps
Payhembury & Ottery St Mary

August  4 - 22

All places need to be pre-booked  (and there are still places available)
 For more information and to book please contact:

Mike King
kinga00@hotmail.co.uk

Mob: 07576 705929      Home: 01404 811497
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A BIG THANK YOU 
and a plea from the heart

I would like to give a big vote of thanks to everyone who advertises in the paper 
as you cover the majority of our running costs.  We have a really good range of 
adverts and I would encourage everyone to support our local businesses as we 
are lucky to have a range of experts on hand especially when an unexpected 
crisis arises!

Renewal invoices for adverts were sent out at the beginning of June (many 
thanks to those super speedy payers who have already been in touch with me).  
Could any advertisers who have not received their invoice please let me know 
as it is possible that your computer has decided that I am spam and has sent 
my email to the recycle bin.

Ideally I would like to get all the payments in by the end of August so that I can 
put all the paperwork away as my dining room table is always very messy at the 
moment. If anyone doesn’t wish to renew could you let me know so that I can 
offer the space to someone else?

Any problems give me a call (01404 841021) or email 
(linhorrocksparishmagadverts@mail.com)

Thanks
Lin Horrocks 



Due to a number of unresolved issues, it has been decided to postpone until 
next year the theatre production to commemorate WW1.  I will re-approach 
those who were to take part this year to involve them in preparation for next 
year’s event and I am very keen to hear from anyone else who would like to know 
more – without obligation – about the play and the many tasks which have to be 
undertaken to prepare and perform it next year.

Having gained the permission of their relatives, the play involved two men whose 
names are on the memorial – Thomas Dimond and Albert Ware Willis, I am happy 
to send the script to those who would like to read it.  We will also be organising 
a range of other activities related to the war – a poetry event, singing of WW1 
songs, exhibition of local memorabilia, presentations by school students, a talk 
by an historian etc. Please contact me if you can help plan any of these or have 
ideas for other events.

My apologies and thanks to all those who offered to perform, sing, play, cope 
with road closure around the Green and help in other ways, I hope you will stay 
with the project next year.

JOHN SOMERS
(Director, Tale Valley Community Theatre)
01884 277390     J.W.Somers@ex.ac.uk

PLYMTREE COUNTRY FAYRE 
& HORSE SHOW

August Bank Holiday
Monday, Aug 25, 12 - 4.30

New location - Weaver Cross Lane
(on the Plymtree to Cullompton road)

FREE ENTRY & PARKING

www.plymtreehorseshow.co.uk

Horse Show, Dog Show, Flower
& Produce Show, Classic Cars, BBQ,

Hog Roast, Beer Tent, Teas,
Punch & Judy, Children’s games,

Stalls – and much more!

Honiton Art Society
50th Anniversary

Exhibition

Sept 3 - 13
10.30am - 4.30pm

(Closing 1.30pm on Sat. Sept 13)
Adults £1.00  Children Free

Quality artwork still for
sale in our 50th year!

www.honitonartsociety.com
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Postponement of  ‘They Dream of Home’



Tips to keep your dog safe at the beach 

Don’t assume your dog can swim.  All dogs have to learn to swim just like us.  
Some breeds are naturally strong swimmers, but other breeds (such as corgis 
and pugs) are not.  
Drinking salt water is a bad idea.  Ensure you have plenty of fresh water in a 
cool or shaded place at all times. 
Apply sunscreen to your dog – especially to dogs with thin or pale fur – and 
apply to areas such as the nose and ears. Don’t forget poo bags so you can 
clean up after your dog. 
Make sure your dog has a collar, ID tag and preferably is micro chipped, just in 
case he/she gets lost.
Don’t overdo it. Running on sand is more tiring than on grass, so don’t expect 
your dog to be able to run and play for as long as they might on a normal walk.
Make sure your dog has a shady area to rest in and remember that sand can be 
scorching on paws on a hot day so make sure you have a blanket for him/her 
to lie down on.
Be careful to avoid heat stroke – watch for signs of overheating such as 
excessive panting, drooling, co-ordination problems, vomiting and/or 
diarrhoea and collapse.

        Dogs with heatstroke need their body temperature lowering gradually 
        to give them the best chance of survival. 

Immediately douse the dog with cool (never cold) water if possible.
Move the dog into a shaded cool area and give small amounts of cool water to 
drink.
Go straight to the nearest veterinary practice and call ahead so that they are 
expecting you.
If your dog suffers from arthritis or other joint conditions limit the amount of 
time spent swimming in cold water.  They may think it is great fun at the time, 
but they will probably be very stiff and sore the following day.  They can also 
get tail strain from using their tail as a rudder when swimming, which can be 
very painful.
At the end of the day check your dog over thoroughly for cuts and scrapes, 
rinse him/her thoroughly to remove salt and sand from coat and paws and dry 
thoroughly to ensure he/she does not get chilled.
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Holiday swimming at Slade Barton pool
During the School holidays, there will be two family sessions:

Mondays  & Thursdays, 9am - 1pm  (a prompt 1pm finish please)

There will also be the usual swimming sessions:  ‘Quiet Swim’ (18+)
Tuesday, 9am - 1pm  &  Wednesday, 6.30pm - 9pm                   

August is here!  Which means the football season starts. I’m looking for-
ward to the first fixture – BURNLEY v CHELSEA. Some people are 
writing us off before the season even starts, but I’m very confident we can 
mix with the so called “big boys”, and at the end of the season I can say “I 
told you so!”
WELL DONE!! to the organisers of the Party In The Park. The weather was 
kind which made it a good evening. I thought the youngsters who took 
part in Payhembury’s Got Talent were BRILLIANT!  They were very brave 
to perform on stage in front of a lot of people (16 acts). 
See you around the village.

Editor’s  note:  Burnley’s first Premier League match v. Chelsea is live 
on Sky Sports1 on  Mon, Aug18, 8pm

No  August Cup of Tea and Bingo!
Sorry .... we have cancelled the August get-together. There will be NO meeting 
on the 6th August due to a number of players being on holiday. Therefore .... 
our next get-together will be on Wednesday, 3rd September 2014 in the Parish 
Hall from 2.15pm. 
Hope you all have a good holiday and look forward to seeing you and some 
new players on the 3rd.      		                            
 							         Louise and Joy                  

            Marty

Up the Clarets! 
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INFORMATION PAGE
 
Non-urgent police contact:     101      **Note change of number**

Honiton Hospital:   01404  540540              RD&E Hospital Exeter:   01392  411611
Ottery St Mary Hospital:    01404  816000

Your Parish Council:
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January)  7.30pm in the Parish Hall
Di Somers       01884 277390	 Robert Leach     01404 841409
Mark Disney   01404 841353 	 Keith Williams   01404 841772
Clive Fowler   01404 841646	 Jon Scarle           01404 841466
Clare Doble    01404 841758   	 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk  01404 850094

Useful numbers at the County Council  (all 0845)
General Enquiries     0845 155 1015	 Registrars           	  155 1002
Roads & transport    	 155 1004        	 Libraries	              	  155 1001
Disability information	 155 1005	 Children/families	 155 1013
Emergencies
Social Care                   0845 600 0388	 Highways      01392 383329
Animal welfare, petrol, explosives     01392 499499
Useful numbers at the East Devon District Council  (all 01395)
Switchboard                           516 551
Emergency (out of hours)	   578 237          Environmental health   517 456
Dog/pest control		   571 517         Council Tan benefits      517 446
Missed bins/recycling          571 515          Car park fines	     517 643
Bus passes	  	   571 500          Planning matters           517 475

County Councillor Paul Diviani        0845 3285 788
District Councillor Philip Skinner    01404 822855

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES
To book the Parish Hall please contact

JO VINCENT  01404 841 554
She is now the booking clerk. (Please telephone before 6pm)

PAYHEMBERY PROVISIONS
Opening hours & contact details

Monday - Friday    8am - 7pm              Saturday   8am - 1pm
                                                                   Sunday   8am - 12pm

Tel:   01404 841856       or      info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk



CALENDAR FOR AUGUST 2014

                Sunday   3      Service:  Morning Worship 11am       	       

                 Sunday 10      Service:  Evening Worship, 6.30pm

              Thursday 14      Gardening Club, Payhembury Parish Hall, 7.30pm

              Saturday  16     “Much Ado about Nothing”, Parish Hall 7.30pm

                  Sunday 17     Service:  Holy Communion 9.30am	

                Monday 18     PARISH PAPER DEADLINE 4pm

                 Tuesday 19     Girls’  Night Out, The Six Bells Inn, from 7.30pm      

               Saturday 23     Churchyard clean-up, 10am -12 noon

                 Sunday 24      Service:  All ages Service, 11am

         Wednesday 27      Coffee Morning, Court Baron, Cheriton, 11am -12 noon

   Early Sept dates:
         Wednesday  3      Tea & Bingo from 2.15pm
                Sunday   7       Patronal Festival Holy Communion 11am

      Church Flowers:       Aug   2 –  Mrs D Field          Aug 9 –  Wedding
                                            Aug 16  &  23 –   Mrs M Curran 
		        Aug  30  &  Sept 6  –   Mrs B Leach

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL

       MONDAY         Apple Pips		   9.30 - 11.30 am
	                 Youth Groups	   5.30 - 8.30 pm

       TUESDAY         Pre-school		    9.00 - 3.00 pm
	                Musical Moments	 10.15 - 11.30 am
	                Pilates		    7.00 - 8.00 pm &			 
				      8.15 - 9.15 pm

WEDNESDAY        Pre-school    	   9.00 - 12.45 pm
	                Pilates		    9.15 - 10.15 am  &
				    10.30 -11.15 am (Men)
	                Short Mat Bowling	   7.30 - 10.00 pm

    THURSDAY        Pre-school		  11.30 - 12.45 pm

           FRIDAY         Pre-school		  11.30 - 12.45 pm

Editorial Team:   Claire McMurtie (841559)   Kate Duggan (849159)   Marian Edwards (841041)

                                           Payhembury Village Website:   www.payhembury.org.uk
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